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Memorandum for the TIC meeting of 12/6/2012  

To:  Transportation Improvement Committee (TIC) 

From:  Jason Zheng, Assistant Planner 

Subject: TIC Bylaws Amendment: Rename the Transportation Improvement Committee 

(TIC) to the Transportation Committee (TC) 

 

The proposed name change will facilitate communication and coordination with other state and 
regional agencies. The current name, TIC, is not a standard name and has led to some 
confusion. A sample of names that other RPO’s use: 
 
 Southwestern RPA  Transportation Technical Advisory Group 
 Greater Bridgeport  Transportation Technical Advisory Committee 
 CRCOG   Transportation Committee 
 South Central COG  Transportation Committee 
 
Some RPO’s use the name ‘advisory’ because, by definition, the transportation committee serves 
an advisory role. The simpler name, ‘Transportation Committee,’ is also appropriate. 
 
 

 
This name change facilitates communication with other state and regional agencies. 

 On that basis, it is my RECOMMENDATION 

  That your Committee 

Recommend that the Agency Board approve an amendment to the TIC Bylaws changing 

the name of the Transportation Improvement Committee (TIC) to the Transportation 

Committee (TC). 

cc: Agency Board 
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Memorandum for the TIC meeting of 12/6/2012  

To:  Transportation Improvement Committee (TIC) 

From:  Jason Zheng, Assistant Planner 

Subject: STIP/TIP amendments to approve projects: 
1. 0109-0171 in Plainville (Pedestrian Safety Improvements, Vicinity of 

Toffolon & Middle Schools) 
2. 0131-0201 in Southington (Pedestrian Safety Improvements, Vicinity of 

Depaolo Middle School) 
3. 0131-0197 in Southington (ROW phase for Rehab Bridge 01247 of I-84 

WB over Railroad Tracks) 
 

 
Projects 1 and 2: The proposed projects include new sidewalks and traffic calming features to 
improve safety and accessibility near schools in Plainville and Southington. These projects are 
100% federally funded through the Safe Routes to Schools program. 

 
Plainville 
 FFY 2013 $40,000 Review and Oversight by ConnDOT 
 FFY 2014 $460,000 Construction 
Southington 
 FFY 2013 $40,000 Review and Oversight by ConnDOT 
 FFY 2014 $500,000 Construction 

 
Project 3: The proposed project adds a ROW phase for a bridge rehabilitation project which 
has a construction phase scheduled for 2013. Project engineers determined a ROW phase is 
needed.  
 
The construction phase is estimated at $2,200,000 and is 100% funded with State Bridge 
Bonds. The proposed ROW phase is estimated at $250,000 and is funded via the National 
Highway Performance Program (NHPP) at 80% federal and 20% state. ConnDOT shows the cost 
split at $225,000 federal and $25,000 state. 
 

 
These projects ensure a continued commitment to safety improvements and system 

preservation within our region. 

 On that basis, it is my RECOMMENDATION 

  That your Committee 

Recommend that the Agency Board approve the proposed STIP/TIP amendments. 

//Attachments 

cc: Agency Board 
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